
Management Committee of the King George V Playing Field, Hunton 
Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 16 December 2009 at 8 pm  

At the Hunton Village Club, West Street 
Charity number 1084141 

 

Present:-  Chairman: Mr Keith Eatwell   Hunton Parish Council 
    Mr Danny Peacock  Hunton Football Club 

Mr John Bates  Hunton Football Club 
Mr Roger Sawtell  Hunton Parish Council 

    Mr Chris Adams  Hunton Cricket Club  
    Mr Mike Nichols  Hunton Bowls Club  

   Mr David Swan  Co-opted Member 
          
Secretary:   Mrs Margaret Carpenter Hunton Bowls Club 
 
1.  Welcome  

The Chairman welcomed all present to the meeting. 
 
2. Apologies had been received from Alan Bishop – Hunton Parish Hall. 
 
3. Minutes of the previous meeting  
These were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting of 14 October 2009.  Copies had 
been distributed to all Trustees, Parish Councillors and local press representatives and were 
as usual available on request.  

3. Matters Arising   
The following, which took in several later items on the agenda, were discussed:- 
Boundaries 
Subject to the approval of AB, it was agreed that Chris Acaster should be instructed to trim 
the top of the mixed hedge running along the road to Savages, for the length of the Bowls 
Club fence.  This work should be undertaken as soon as possible. 
Facilities for children and young people & Play & Sports Equipment  
Quotes for the proposed replacement of the play equipment were still awaited. 
Footpath from Bensted Close to the Hall 
Agreement from David Hubble to the establishment of a footpath inside the hedge on his 
land has been received.   Contact has been made with the Estate Manager of the Tregothnan 
Kent Estate and it is hoped that this matter will proceed to a satisfactory conclusion in the 
near future.  
Health & Safety  
The current Play Area Inspection Report raised no areas of concern at the present time. 
KE will contact Yorkes to obtain a quotation for the repairs to the supporting posts of the 
safety netting along the Bowls Club boundary . 
 
Finance 
Discussion took place on the amount of the donation which it was felt would be required from 
the Parish Council for the next year.  It was agreed that we should request the Parish Council 
to consider a donation of £5,800 for 2010. 
 



Administration 
It was agreed that the invoice for £80 in respect of the repairs to the Notice Board should 
be sent to the Parish Clerk for payment from the KGF budget. 
  
Other Matters  
With regard to the query regarding the boundary line to the Playing Field, the Parish Council 
had agreed to wait for a formal request from Mr Savage regarding the transfer of 
ownership. 
As the Parish Council are the registered keyholders in respect of the Playing Field gate, MC 
was asked to request the Parish Clerk to write to Poyntell Ltd authorising  the  purchase of 
an additional key for the Playing Field gate by the Management Committee. 
 
Date of next Meeting 
Wednesday 17 February 2010 8 pm at Hunton Club 
 
There being no further matters the formal part of the meeting ended at 9.00pm.  
 
 


